SANTON DOWNHAM PARISH COUNCIL MEETING
M I N U T E S 
of the Meeting held on Monday, 29th October 2018

In attendance: Michael Mackender (Chairman)

George Radford

                        Sylvia East (Parish Clerk)

Paul Brown


           Malcolm Finch



Gareth Rees

and  Peter Ridgewell, District Councillor
1. Chairman’s welcome
2. Apologies – none were received
3. There were no declarations of interest on items on Agenda 
4. To sign and confirm Minutes of the previous meeting as a true record

5. Parish Clerk’s Report
a)  an update of  the financial situation was given –notes will be appended to records
             b)  budget for 2019   It was agreed that much would remain the same for 2019 but that the issue of 
      potholes would need to be looked at.  The Parish Clerk will seek some quotations for this work.  It was  

      also agreed that 4 grit bins would be purchased for the village 
 c)  2019/2020 Precept – it was agreed we would seek a rise of 5%
6. Chairman to asked whether there were any matters on which the Parish Councillor’s would like to report

George Radford advised that the drains at the top of Hall Lane were once again causing problems.  The Parish Clerk stated that she had reported this matter but would do so again.
7. Chairman’s Report
the Tommy project  -  The Chairman raised the matter of a donation from the Parish Council since the Hall and Club had made a donation.  He advised that in fact all of the funding required had already been raised but that a donation to the Poppy Fund would be a nice gesture, this was agree at £100.00.  The Chairman was asked about the ongoing maintenance of the memorial, and he advised that this is something close to his heart and that therefore he would take on this responsibility.
8. date of the next  meeting  Monday, 17th December 2018 at 7.00 pm.
Meeting closed at 8.00 pm.
